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TxDOT to temporarily close the
turnaround at S Valley Mills Drive and the
northbound I-35 frontage road

Crews to begin 3-week closure Monday, April 28, 2025

April 25, 2025

WACO, TX - The Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) Waco District expects to close
the turnaround at eastbound S Valley Mills Drive and the northbound I-35 frontage road on
Monday, April 28, 2025 at 1 p.m. During this time, all eastbound travelers will be directed
through the traffic circle to turnaround. The closure is expected to last approximately three
weeks, weather and field conditions permitting.

The closure will allow crews to begin drainage improvements in the area as part of the My35
Waco South construction project from S Loop 340 to 12t Street. Please follow all directional

signage and watch for crews and equipment in the work zone. Traffic delays could occur, and
motorists are advised to plan accordingly and take an alternate route.

Work to upgrade drainage structures throughout this area is ongoing and additional lane
closures will be needed in the future. Information on construction and anticipated traffic impacts
will be shared as work is scheduled.

Learn more and stay up to date by visiting My35WacoSouth.com.

Schedules are dependent on weather, field conditions, and work progress. Follow us on Facebook
or Twitter at @TxDOTWaco for the most current updates on construction activities and lane
closures. For media inquiries, contact TxDOT Waco District’s public information officer at
Jacob.Smith@txdot.gov or (254) 867-2836.
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